
 
K’sean Henderon is a product of Hempstead Public Schools, having attended the 
Early Childhood Center, Franklin Elementary School, the Alverta B. Gray Schultz 
Middle School, and Hempstead High School.  After serving in a number of positions 
during high school including as Senior Class President, Honor Society President, and 
Student Body President, K’sean graduated #3 in his class and went on to attend 
Georgetown University.  While at Georgetown, K’sean majored in Government and 
minored in History and participated in a number of student clubs.  
 
K’sean graduated from Georgetown in 2012 and joined Teach for America as a 2012 
Corps Member in the Mississippi-Delta Region where he taught middle school 
English Language Arts for three years.  After teaching for three years, K’sean applied 
to and was admitted to Georgetown University Law Center in Washington, D.C.   
 
While at Georgetown University Law Center, K’sean interned for the Department 
of Justice in the Civil Division of the U.S. Attorney’s Office for the Southern District 
of New York in Manhattan, focusing on affirmative civils rights cases and violations 
of the federal False Claims Act.  Also, while at Georgetown, K’sean served as vice-
president and then president of the Black Law Students Association, Senior Editor 
of the Georgetown Journal on Poverty and Policy, a member of the Alternate 
Dispute Resolution division of the Barristers’ Council, and as an Ambassador for the 
Admissions Office.  
 
After graduating from law school in 2018, K’sean joined the global law firm, Ropes 
& Gray, LLP in their Washington, D.C. office in the litigation group.  K’sean now 
focuses on government enforcement matters, internal investigations, export 
controls, and sanctions.   
 
An active Georgetown alumnus, K’sean currently serves as the Washington, D.C. 
co-chair of the Patrick Healy Fellowship, an organization devoted to maintaining a 
community of dynamic leaders who share a passion for addressing issues that 
affect communities of color through a commitment to service, professional 
development, and alumni mentorship.   

 
 

Congratulations K’sean Henderson!!!!! 


